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DATE: July 31, 2009
TO: Procurement Directors
FROM: Office of Procurement and Assistance Policy, MA-61

Office of Procurement and Assistance Management

SUBJECT: Health and Welfare Fringe Benefit Changes under the McNamera-
O’Day Service Contract Act

SUMMARY: Attached for your information is a memorandum issued by the
Department of Labor regarding changes in health and welfare fringe benefit rates under
the McNamera-O’Day Service Contract Act, which were effective June 1, 2009.

This Flash and its attachment will be available online at the following website:
http://www.management.energy.gov/policy guidance/policy flashes.htm.

Questions concerning this policy flash should be directed to Richard Langston at
(202) 287-1339 or richard.langston(@hgq.doe.gov.

John R. Bashista

Acting Director

Office of Procurement and
Assistance Policy

Attachment



